Minister of Justice Bekir Bozdağ
Ministry of Justice
06659 Kizilay / Ankara
Turkey


Dear Minister,

I am very concerned about the large number of journalists and other media workers held in pre-trial detention since the 15 July violent coup attempt.

Whilst it is indeed the right and duty of the government to investigate threats against national security and to combat terrorism, it is also the responsibility of the authorities to ensure fundamental human rights are not violated in the process and the right to freedom of expression is respected. 

The lengthy imprisonment of more than 120 journalists and media professionals is arbitrary and punitive. It makes Turkey the biggest detainer of journalists in the world. The scale of these arrests is already having a tangible effect on operations of independent media in Turkey.

I call on you to use all your powers to uphold the fundamental principles of freedom of expression, fair trial, and all prisoners who are not yet charged with an internationally recognizable crime are released without delay.

Sincerely,

